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EAA—Our mission: To grow participation 
in aviation by sharing the spirit of aviation.

LAST  MONTH
FROM RANDAL LODER

Saturday, December 10th featured moderate 
temps, a light breeze, and “severe clear” conditions 
for the Chapter #377 Fly-In and Christmas Party at the 
Spencer Flight & Education Center at the Scott City 
Airport (KTQK).  Six aircraft and about 30 folks came 
for chili and cheesy potato & broccoli soup with the 
usual abundance of desserts.  Certainly no one left 
hungry or without the opportunity to reconnect with old 
flying friends and the chance to meet some new ones.   

After a short business meeting with the approval 
of the prior minutes and the 2022 Treasurer’s Report 
there was an election of Officer’s for 2023.  Re-elected 
were William Cotter as President, Bill Anton as Vice 
President and Randal Loder as Secretary/Treasurer 
with the reappointments of Mary Shortridge as the 
FLYPAPER Editor, Bill Anton as the Chapter Technical 
Advisor and Elizabeth Vulgamore as the Young Eagle’s 
Coordinator.

Thanks to the generous number of gifts sent in by 
Mary Shortridge and Kymberly & Curtis Logan as well 
as those brought by individual members there was a 
spirited Naughty Santa gift exchange featuring more 
gifts available than people in attendance.  That being 
the case and with Santa being known as a generous 
fellow, everyone had a chance to walk away with one 
of the many treasured 
items and several 
having a chance for a 
second.

Many thanks to 
all who attended.  We 
look forward to another 
great Fly-In and 
Christmas Party on 
Saturday, December 
9, 2023 so mark your 
calendars now and be 
on the hunt for that 
really unique gift that 
you can bring.

THIS MONTH
Saturday, January 14 

Noon potluck at KHQG
Hugoton, KS

Join us Saturday, January 14th for our monthly 
potluck lunch at Hugoton, KS. This is the FOURTH 
annual fly-in to be hosted by Matt and Maddie Rome. 
They plan to serve soups; please bring a side dish to 
share. The hangar is heated so we will be toasty, no 
matter the outside temperature.

For more info call Matt Rome at 620-544-6331 or 
the airport (Scott Spikes) 620-544-7600

DIRECTIONS FOR DRIVE-INS: KHQG is located 
SE of the intersection of Hwy 56 and Road 11, 2 miles 
southwest of the city.
Runways:
02/20: 5000x75’ concrete and 13/31 2627x60’ asphalt
Noise abatement: Aircraft avoid climbout over city at 
all times
CT 122.8 and Weather 118.6T or 620-544-4000

Caution: Runway 13/31 has cracks in the surface that 
are in the process of being repaired. Small wheeled 
aircraft should use caution. (Most likely this will NOT 
be the active runway)


